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Adopt-A-Stream Monitoring Program 
Comes to a Waterway Near You!  
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The Adopt-A-Stream (AAS) volunteer water 

quality monitoring program is ñflowingò 

into the midlands of SC with the support of 

SC DHEC, Clemson Universityôs Center for 

Watershed Excellence, and Georgia AAS.  

The goals of the AAS program are to raise 

awareness about water quality issues, collect 

baseline water quality data and observations 

from local waterways, encourage 

partnerships between citizen scientists and 

local government, and provide tools and 

training to help community members 

evaluate and protect their local water bodies. 

 

A volunteer training was held in Columbia, 

SC, in December, and Richland SWCD staff 

were certified as AAS water quality 

monitors for bacterial, chemical, and 

biological parameters.  In January, we 

established our first monitoring site at the 

Cutler Jewish Day School (CJDS) in Forest 

Acres.  Once a month, we join a small group 

of CJDS students to record our observations 

about the water flow, clarity, and odor and 

to measure water temperature, pH, electrical 

conductivity, and dissolved oxygen.  We 

also sample macroinvertebrates quarterly 

and plan to begin monitoring bacteria levels 

this summer.  This data is entered into an 

online database and is publicly available.  

 

To learn more about the AAS program or to 

sign up to become a certified stream 

monitor, visit http://www.clemson.edu/

public/water/watershed/scaas/index.html.   

Project Learning Tree 

PreK-8 Curriculum 

Workshop at USC 

Local Teacher Named SC Conservation 
Teacher of the Year 
Longleaf Middle 

School ZooBot 

Program Lead 

Teacher Kristin 

Ziegler was 

recognized as SCôs 

2016 Conservation 

Teacher of the Year 

by the SC 

Association of 

Conservation 

Districts in 

February.  Previously, Ziegler was named 

Richland County Conservation Teacher of 

the Year by the Richland SWCD.  These 

conservation awards are presented annually 

to teachers who exhibit an outstanding 

commitment to conservation education. 

Ziegler is a deserving recipient of both 

awards, as she has dedicated her career to 

furthering her studentsô passion for 

environmental studies.  According to Joanna 

Weitzel, Executive Director of Camp 

Discoveryða host site for ZooBot student 

researchðZiegler ñis helping a new 

generation of learners to become responsible 

environmental stewards in our communities 

and in our world.ò   Congratulations, Ms. 

Ziegler! 
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BMP Installations Continue in the  
Twenty-five Mile Creek Watershed 

Two years ago, funding was made available to livestock 

owners in the Twenty-five Mile Creek Watershed of 

northeastern Richland, western Kershaw, and southern 

Fairfield to install Best Management Practices (BMPs) that 

protect and improve water quality.  The funding, which was 

provided by a Section 319 Grant from SC DHEC, as well as 

contributions from Kershaw and Richland Counties, could 

cover up to 70% of the costs of these practices. 

 

With the assistance of the Richland SWCD and the 

guidance of Conservation Technician Mike Newman, more 

than 5.5 miles of fencing, two wells, and 19 alternate 

watering facilities have been installed to prevent cattle and 

other livestock from having direct access to ponds and 

streams and to protect vegetated buffers along waterways.   

 

Additionally, grant funding has been used to sponsor the 

installation of a water-wise pollinator garden at the 

Clemson Sandhill Research and Education Center and a 

rain garden at Lake Carolina Elementary School.  Both 

installations were completed in partnership with Carolina 

Clear, Richland County Stormwater Management, and the 

Richland Countywide Stormwater Consortium.  The 

gardens were planted by volunteers who attended outreach 

events associated with the efforts.   

 

Additional funding is now available to assist with septic 

repairs or replacements in the watershed.   

 

For more information about the Twenty-five Mile Creek 

Watershed program, contact Chanda Cooper at 

cooperc@rcgov.us or (803) 576-2084.  If you are a 

livestock owner and would like more information about 

BMPs and conservation plans, contact Mike Newman at 

(803) 602-2585.  For information about septic repair, 

contact Russ VanPatten at russ.vanpatten@kershaw.sc.gov 

or (803) 425-7230.  Information is also available online at 

www.rcgov.us/twentyfivemile.   

The CIG That Changed Our Lives:  Soil Health 
Initiative Concludes with Grand Finale in Dillon, SC  

After three years of research and demonstration at farms in 

Richland, Marlboro, and Dillon Counties, our Conservation 

Innovation Grant (CIG) project team hosted a ñgrand 

finaleò soil health workshop in Dillon in February.  

Keynote speakers included researcher Dr. Buz Kloot, 

agronomist Gordon Mikell, and Dillon farmer Carl 

Coleman.  More than 80 people attended the event.   

 

"The way I used to farm, all my fertility DID come out of a 

bag because I created a soil that's not functioning, a dead 

soil," Coleman said. Now, with cover crops, his soil is 

healthy and full of life, and this has allowed him to cut 

back on nutrient applications. ñCover crops don't cost; they 

pay,ò says Coleman.  ñIf I can use cover crops, promote 

soil biology, reduce fertilizer, and park the subsoiler, I 

don't need a yield increase...you can actually yield LESS 

and still make MORE moneyò by using cover crops.   

 

We are continuing our soil health work with a new CIG 

exploring the connection between soil health and 

aflatoxins.  Stay tuned for updates as this project gets 

underway by joining our online community at the Carolina 

Cover Crop Connection Facebook group: https://

www.facebook.com/groups/carolinacovercropconnection/. 
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